
 

 
Mr. Voronkov visit to China 

 

Beijing, 15 June 2019 - Under-Secretary-General Vladimir Voronkov, Head of the United Nations 

Office of Counter-Terrorism (UNOCT) concluded his three-day visit to the People’s Republic of 

China at the invitation of the Government. 

 

Meeting with Mr. Le Yucheng, Deputy Minister of Foreign Affairs, Mr. Voronkov thanked the 

Government of China for its commitment to multilateralism and support to the United Nations. 

He expressed gratitude for the Government’s support to his Office, including to its capacity-

building work in the Sahel through the China-United Nations Peace and Development Fund. The 

People’s Republic of China was the only country among the top contributors to UNOCT that Mr. 


